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Abstract 

 
During the Great Recession and its immediate aftermath, the U.S. labor market experienced 

massive job losses not seen in at least three decades. Our research to date suggests that labor market 
networks – specifically labor market networks that are defined by residential neighborhoods – play an 
important role in matching workers to employers (Hellerstein et al., 2011), and lead to higher tenure and 
wages for workers who are employed with their neighbors (Hellerstein et al., 2014). This prior research 
leads to the key hypothesis we test in the proposed research: that the labor market networks formed by 
residential neighbors can help displaced workers return to work more quickly, and to do so in better job 
matches entailing higher earnings. Moreover, we focus on differences in the effects of networks on the 
employment and earnings recovery of displaced workers in the period prior to and during the Great 
Recession. We provide the first evidence of which we are aware on earnings losses during the Great 
Recession and the subsequent trajectories of employment and earnings. Not surprisingly, we find both 
bigger losses and slower recovery for those displaced during the Great Recession. We find that some of the 
measures of residence-based labor market networks intended to capture the flows of information between 
workers and firms to which a person’s neighbors are linked are associated with more rapid re-employment 
and recovery of earnings. This is true, in particular, for what we term our “deep” network measure, which 
captures potential network connections to employers in which neighbors are highly concentrated. However, 
it appears that these types of network connections are valuable in earnings and employment recovery prior 
to but not during the Great Recession.  
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